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President’s Message

Time to Say Hello Again
            And Get Ready For the Winter Season

Welcome to the fall season and the first Lakes Region 
Snowmobile Club newsletter of the 2011-2012 club year.  I would like 
to say hello to all present and past members, and encourage you all to 
take part in what expects to be a great year for the club.  I ask you to 
contribute in any way you can.

As always, there is a lot of work to be done in preparation for the 
upcoming riding season.  Trails need inspection and repair, mowing 
needs to be done, and our first monthly meeting needs to be held.  The 
club has been approved for grants that will provide for a new groomer 
and improvements to the trails at the flood control dam.

The club has been conducting trail clean up each Sunday and 
will continue on most weekends until snowfall. Every member is 
encouraged to assist to cover the 50 miles of trails that need to be 
maintained.  Work parties start with breakfast and if they last into the 
afternoon, the club will provide lunch. Please call Steve Proulx 934-
2170, Al Carignan 934-2464 or Dawn Dubois at 455-8714 for additional 
information and to volunteer to help.  

The LRSC annual OHRV Snowmobile Safety Class is planned 
again for this December at the Franklin National Guard Amory.  Club 
members 13 or older are encouraged to attend this free class sponsored 
by the Franklin Fire Department and the New Hampshire Fish and 
Game.  The exact date will be announced on our website.

 The next monthly meeting will be held on Tuesday, 
December 20th, 2011 at the Franklin Fire Station.   I look forward to 
seeing you all soon at our weekend work parties and the upcoming club 
meeting.

THINK SNOW!

Steve Proulx, 
President



LRSC Calendar Of Events
Date Time Event Location Information

    

       
December 20th 7:00 PM LRSC Monthly Meeting Franklin Fire Dept        Steve       934-2170

December 28th 8:00 AM OHRV Training Course
National Guard 
Armory Al             934-2464

January   17th 7:00 PM LRSC Monthly Meeting Franklin Fire Dept        Steve       934-2170

January 29th
10:00 
AM Radar Runs Webster Lake        

Trail Happenings
Trail Improvements:

 The Friends of the Northern Rail Trail have improved the Corridor 11 rail trail from Depot Street 
to Holy Cross Road on Rte. 3 South. The loose stone ballast has been removed and hard pack has 
been installed providing a smooth trail surface which will allow for an improved snow packed 
groomed surface. The rail trail now has the improved hard pack base from Dyers Crossing to 
Holy Cross Road.

 Grant-In-Aid funding has been approved for two projects on the Franklin Falls Dam property.  
Hard pack will be installed on the Corridor 11 dam crossing to improve the base and allow for an 
improved snow packed groomed surface similar to the rail trail.  Improvements will be made to 
the Corridor 11 gravel hill leading out of the dam gate house field which will create a safer and 
smoother groomed surface. Completion of these projects is expected by December 12th , 2011.

 Grant-In-Aid funding has been approved for a Pisten Bully 200S groomer to replace the New 
Holland Tractor the has been in use for the past eight years. The groomer is a 2001 Pisten Bully 
200S with a 2011 Mogul Master Drag. This upgrade will provide the club with a newer, more 
powerful groomer to maintain the larger trails throughout the trail system.

OHRV Training:
 This year the club will be sponsoring an OHRV training session on December 28, 2011 at the 

National Guard Armory. Contact Al Carignan to reserve a spot in the class.
Work Details:

 Each Sunday the club meets to do trail maintenance at 9:00 am. Anyone who can give a few 
hours to help out please contact Al Carignan @ 603-934-2464. We always have work to be done 
and any assistance would be appreciated. GET INVOLVED TO HELP YOUR CLUB.

Landowners:
 Please remember the property our trails cross over is made available through the generosity of 

individual land owners. Always respect the land and respect the wishes of the landowners. 



 Single Membership @ $25.00  

 Past Member, Information on File $

Date:

Name: Age:

Address: DOB:

City: State: Zip Code:

Past Member: Y N

e-mail: Member #:

Age DOB

Name: Address:

City: State: Zip Code:

Telephone Number: e-mail:

Trail Work: Concession Sales:

Grooming: Raffle Sales:

Race Committees: Other Activities:

Dance Committees:

With your LRSC membership fee you will receive a regular club newsletter and $ 10 of your membership dues entitles you to membership in NHSA 

and a one year subsription to Sno-Traveler  magazine.

2010-2011 Club Officers: Steve Proulx: President,   Mike Tinker: Vice President,   Dawn Dubois: Secretary,   Karen Proulx: Treasurer

Ben Jones: Trail Master,   Al Carignan: Trail Administrator

Board Of Directors: Bill Hurd   Dennis Reed   Jonathan Glines

Amt. Paid: Date Paid:               Payment Type: Member #:

and check the box below and your information will be retrieved from our database.****

Lakes Region Snowmobile Club
PO Box 480

Franklin, NH 03235-0480
(603) 496-5811

www.lakesregionsnowmobileclub.com

A Charter NHSA Club

Established In 1966

Membership Application For 2011-2012 Season

July 01, 2011 To June 30, 2012

Please Fill Out Completely

 ****If you are a past member and all information is the same, please fill in your name

Type of Membership (Check One)

Family Membership @ $30.00

                              Circle One                                        

Donation: Clubhouse   Groomer   Trails

Telephone Number:

Please List All Family Members If Applying For Family Membership

Name Relationship

Do You Have A Friend Or Relative Who May Be Interested In Our Club?

Would You Be Willing To Volunteer Your Time Or Services For Work Details Or Club Functions?

~ Thank You For Your Support ~

Office Use Only

Check here if you do not wish to receive the Sno-Traveler :

Check here if you are a NHSA member through another Club:

SNOWMOBILE

CLUB
Franklin, NH

Est. 1966



Lakes Region Snowmobile Club
P.O. Box 480
Franklin, NH 03235-480

Place

Stamp 

Here

10% discount on tanning packages and products for snowmobilers 
presenting a NHSA membership card

Mark Your Calendar
******

LRSC Monthly Meeting

Tuesday December 20th 2011

Franklin Fire Department

7: 00 P.M.

ALL MEMBERS WELCOME AND ENCOURAGED TO ATTEND

PLEASE BRING YOUR WHOLE FAMILY

CHILDREN WELCOME

REFRESHMENTS

CLUB NEWSLETTER
If you have any items or articles you would like to see in the 

club newsletter please submit them to Dawn Dubois via mail to P.O. 
Box 480 or e-mail to nashbaby@metrocast.net. Newsletters are sent 
out quarterly so please submit any requests for January's  newsletter 
by December 15th, 2011.
CLUB MEETINGS  

Club meetings are held on the third Tuesday of each month
at 7:00 pm currently at Franklin Fire Department during the months of 
October through May. Hope to see you there.

JOIN THE CLUB TODAY BY MAILING IN YOUR APPLICATION FORM OR BY VISITING FRANKLIN CITY 
HALL, HAWTHORNE AUTO REPAIR, HILL TOWN HALL, HK POWERSPORTS, NEWFOUND SALES & 

TRADING POST OR NHSA OFFICE 
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